Happy Chinese New Year to all of us. This is the Year of the Monkey which is time for being flexible, creative and having fun.  This is a challenge for us all and we would welcome ideas for creative gatherings that are fun.  

This year BECON has a Co-Chair system of myself and Amanda Main.  This will be useful for BECON as our different skills and strengths can combine and work effectively for supporting staff, trustees and members.

2004 is 2/5ths of our journey to 2010 set by our Government when we should all be reaping the rewards of regeneration.  Each year regeneration initiatives build one upon the other.  Each year the focus is on capacity building for communities, more opportunities for being involved in decision making, for controlling our destiny.  Are we making enough preparations for this role?  Are our BME organisations fit for purpose?  Have we learnt some of the lessons of history about working together, about trusting each other, about strength in unity, about combining our energies and our resources?  Do we celebrate when one of our organisations is doing well because we know that they will share their success?  Do we share our successes?  

I think we probably don’t do all these things but that we would do them if only we had time to pause, look around, look up and consider the long view.  

Is this something a wise monkey will do this year? 

Louise Evan-Wong

Co-Chair
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